

Buildout Reduction Program Citizens' Committee (BRPCC)

REGULAR MEETING Monday, December 12, 2016 - 10:00 AM 2850 Burton Drive Cambria CA 93428

MINUTES

A. CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Siegler called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

B. ESTABLISH QUORUM

Committee Members Present:

Ted Siegler, Crosby Swartz, Laura Swartz, Cindy Steidel, Mel McColloch, Jerry McKinnon

Bob Sfarzo arrived at 10:04 a.m.

Committee Members Absent:

Greg Hunter, Allison Groves, Mark Rochefort

C. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Chairman Siegler created a draft Report Outline for the Buildout Reduction Program (attached). He asked Haley Dodson to send out to all committee members via email. Chairman Siegler will bring the outline back for discussion, edits, and additions at the next meeting. This outline is currently just a work in progress document to keep track of suggestions and items towards the final report.

Committee Member Laura Swartz stated there have been 501C3 organizations given grant information to apply for grants. CCSD didn't show much interest in applying at this point. This is another reason to have something separated from CCSD, such as an Open Space District. One of the grants was money to acquire unimproved lots. These grants were available to public agencies, not 501C3's.

1. PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

2. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Consideration to Approve the Minutes from the Regular Meeting held on November 28, 2016

Committee Member Crosby Swartz stated he had the following items:

Under Item 2(B)(3), the sentence "Committee Member Crosby Swartz reported that he met with Supervisor Gibson and his assistant. They discussed some language to include in the program," should be changed to "Committee Member Crosby Swartz reported that he met with Supervisor Gibson and his assistant. They met to discuss language to include in the TDC expansion program."

Under Item 2(B)(3), the sentence "They also asked about the power and purpose of Special Services District" should be changed to "They also asked about the power and purpose of Community Services Districts."

Under Item 2(B)(3), the sentence "He had an item he thought was appropriate in the code and thinks it may need to be approved by LAFCO" should be changed to "He had an item he thought was appropriate in the Government Code Paragraph 61000-AE and thinks it may need to be approved by LAFCO."

Committee Member Laura Swartz stated she had the following items:

Under Item 2(B)(3), the sentence "Committee Member Laura Swartz commended that Daniel Bohlman wants to mark the development of the TDC's" should be changed to "Committee Member Laura Swartz commented that Daniel Bohlman wants to create a market for the development of the TDC's."

Under Item 2(B)(3), the sentence "She expressed concerns that if Parks are combined with Open Space, the Parks department will suck all the money dry" should be changed to "She expressed concerns that if Parks are combined with Open Space, the Parks department will deplete all the money dry."

Under Item 3. Future Agenda Items, the sentence "Committee Swartz asked to include the reference to recommend the language include, "less than 4650 connections" should be changed to "Committee Swartz asked to include the reference to recommend the language include, "up to 4650 connections."

Committee Member McColloch stated to correct his last name spelling under Item B Establish Quorum and Item 4 Adjourn.

Committee Member McColloch motioned to approve the minutes with the amended changes.

Committee Member Laura Swartz seconded the motion.

Motion was approved unanimously.

- **B.** Report on Subcommittee Review of Lot Retirement Methods:
- 1. Review of Potential Local Taxes and Fees for Acquisition of Undeveloped Properties
- 2. Review of Funding Sources Outside of Local Taxes and Fees for Acquisition of Undeveloped Properties
- 3. Review Potential Organizational Structures to Acquire and Manage Undeveloped Properties
- 2(B)(1) Chairman Siegler stated he sent Committee Member Steidel' s outline to District Counsel and asked for input and he hasn't heard back from him, but will follow up with him soon.
- 2(B)(2) Chairman Siegler stated Committee Member Hunter has been in touch with Committee Member Rochefort about the Forest Service.
- 2(B)(3) Committee Member Crosby Swartz stated he had a discussion with Committee Member Groves, but hasn't received a report back yet. He did an investigation with LAFCO about CCSD. LAFCO puts out a report every five years to update municipal services. Based on the 2014 report, they summarized the active powers of the CCSD and didn't recommend any changes at that time. He still believes that Government Code Paragraph 61000-AE needs to be approved by LAFCO as an active power of the CCSD. To activate the power, a request must be submitted to the SLO County Board of Supervisors and they bring LAFCO into play. The only glitch with LAFCO is where the funding is going to come from to execute this active power, and we are not to that point yet. He stated that CCSD should contact the county to add this to their active powers at some point. Chairman Siegler stated this should be in the recommendations we make and it would be a good thing to add to the legal input list.

Committee Member Steidel suggested the committee use a decision tree to help sort out questions and answers.

Committee Member Laura Swartz asked if the Land Conservancy of San Luis Obispo will be accepting donated lots. Chairman Siegler stated they will be accepting donated lots, but they will not be purchasing lots.

Committee Member Steidel stated there are vacant lots in the Marine Terrace area that are not on water wait list, but are owned by people that live out of the area and out of the country. She suggested we become more interactive and provide information to those owners that may not be aware of the lot and options that can be considered.

Chairman Siegler stated that the every time the Land Conservancy of SLO acquires a lot for donation or purchase, an appraisal has to be done. They don't have to have an appraisal when the donated lot is valued at \$5,000.00 or less. The IRS will accept a certificate from the Land Conservancy of SLO stating the lot is valued at \$5,000.00 or less.

Committee Member Laura Swartz asked if we will make a recommendation for an Open Space District or expanding the CCSD's power. Can we have a discussion at some point? Chairman Siegler said absolutely and they should be informed recommendations. We hope to have formal processes with motions to adopt each one of our recommendations.

C. Discussion to Define Process for Valuing Undeveloped Parcels

Chairman Siegler stated his committee met with Daniel Bohlman and he gave us a description of what the Land Conservancy experiences with properties and provided us with two appraisals that they own and the appraisals show how they were put together. Daniel gave us names of two appraisers. Our next step is to contact one of the appraisers and get some support on appraisals. We got support from CCSD in the event the appraiser can't give us the report for free. We will need an estimate for the square foot value given the conditions of the property and its location. It will be considerably less than the prior BRP report.

Committee Member Laura Swartz asked if we should go by the assessed value of the lots. Chairman Siegler state the assessed value is based on the initial purchase price with maximum of 2% inflation attached to it because of Prop 13. We need to go by the appraisal of the lot.

3. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Committee Member Steidel suggested to bring back the Report Outline that Chairman Siegler gave to the Committee. Chairman Siegler and Committee agreed to bring it back as an agenda item to the January meeting.

Committee Member Laura Swartz stated she would like to make sure that the final recommendation includes items that were considered, but not used in the final report. Chairman Siegler agreed and suggested we discuss what was considered and discuss our conclusions and have a reason for conclusions in our recommendation.

4. ADJOURN

Committee Member Crosby Swartz motioned to adjourn the meeting.

Committee Member Steidel seconded the motion.

The committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:08 a.m.

The next BRPCC meeting will be Monday, January 9, 2017 at 10:00 a.m.